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Erzbischof Dr. Rowan Williams – 
Shlomo Amar, Sephardischer Oberrabbiner von Israel – 

Yonah Metzger, Aschkenasischer Oberrabbiner von Israel  
 

Communiqué of the Fifth Meeting of the Chief Rabbinate of Israel 
and the Archbishop of Canterbury 

 
Erzbischof Rowan Williams traf sich mit den Oberrabbinern Shlomo Amar und Yonah 
Metzger bereits zum fünften Mal im Rahmen der 2006 gegründeten Anglican-Jewish 
Comission in Israel zum Austausch und Dialog. Dabei wurde das 70jährige Jubiläum 
der Gründung des ICCJ gewürdigt und verschiedene andere Themen besprochen: 
Zugang zu heiligen Stätten, gemeinsamer Einsatz gegen Hass, die Lage christlicher 
Gemeinden im Heiligen Land. Beim nächsten Treffen der Anglican-Jewish Commission 
soll das Thema „Religion und Demokratie“ behandelt werden. 
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The Fifth Meeting of the Chief Rabbis of Israel and the Archbishop of Canterbury took 
place at the Jerusalem offices of the Chief Rabbinate of Israel in Jerusalem on 2nd 
February 2012 / 9th Shevat, 5772 in keeping with their joint protocol signed in 
2006/5766. 
 
The Most Revd. Dr. Rowan Williams accompanied by the Rt. Revd. Suheil Dawani, 
Anglican Bishop in Jerusalem, the Revd. Dr. Toby Howarth, the Archbishop's Secretary 
for Inter religious Affairs, the Revd Canon Jonathan Goodall, the Archbishop’s 
Secretary for Ecumenical Affairs and the Revd Canon Hosam Naoum were welcomed 
by Rabbi Yonah Metzger, Chief Rabbi of Israel and Rabbi Shlomo Amar, Rishon LeZion 
and Chief Rabbi of Israel, supported by Rabbi Shear Yashuv Cohen, Chief Rabbi 
Emeritus of Haifa and co-chair of the Anglican-Jewish Commission; Rabbi David 
Rosen, Advisor to the Chief Rabbinate on Interreligious Affairs and Mr Oded Wiener, 
Director-General of the Chief Rabbinate of Israel. 
 
After warm greetings, the Archbishop expressed his appreciation to the representatives 
of the Chief Rabbinate for their work in helping to resolve the status of the Anglican 
Bishop in Jerusalem. The Archbishop spoke of the positive dialogue taking place 
between Jews and Christians in the United Kingdom, and the 70th anniversary 
celebrations this year of the founding of the Council for Christians and Jews by his 
predecessor, Archbishop William Temple, and Chief Rabbi Joseph H. Hertz. He also 
mentioned the important contribution of Rabbi Daniel Sperber and the President of the 
British Board of Deputies, Vivian Wienman at the International Conference on 
Christians in the Holy Land held at Lambeth Palace in July 2011 and hosted jointly by 
the Archbishops of Canterbury and Westminster. 
 
The Chief Rabbis expressed their appreciation to the Archbishop for his message on 
the occasion of Holocaust Memorial Day and for his leadership in combatting 
expressions of anti-Semitism and all forms of regions bigotry. The Archbishop and the 



Chief Rabbis expressed their common commitment to the place of inter religious 
dialogue in the struggle for peace in the region. 
 
The work of the Anglican Jewish Commission was commended. The Commission had 
met in June 2011 in Jerusalem and as well as giving an opportunity for sharing on 
matters of common concern, the meeting had also focused on the place of the Psalms 
in Jewish and Christian liturgy.  The outstanding contributions of Canon Guy Wilkinson 
and Mrs Clare Amos, both of whom have now left the Anglican Jewish Commission, 
were recognised and honoured. 
 
Turning to the theme of the next Anglican Jewish Commission meeting, the Archbishop 
and the Chief Rabbis suggested that the Commission might take up the subject of 
religion and democracy, noting the important question, 'What kind of society, morally 
and spiritually, do we wish to be?' 
 
The Chief Rabbis and the Archbishop discussed a number of areas of further common 
concern, some of which had arisen in the Archbishop’s meeting earlier that day with 
the Core Group of the Council of Religious Institutions of the Holy Land. These included 
access to religious sites, the particular needs of the diverse Christian communities in 
the Holy Land, the excellent work on school textbooks that was being undertaken by 
the Council, a common commitment to denouncing any form of violence against or 
desecration of religious places, and a common concern about incitement to 
hatred.  The Archbishop noted that the draft Code on Access to Holy Sites was being 
discussed by networks of the Anglican Communion.  The work of the Council of 
Religious Institutions of the Holy Land was commended, as was the work of the Israel 
Council of Religious Leaders, with whom the Archbishop was meeting immediately 
following his meeting with the Chief Rabbinate and a renewed commitment to the work 
of the Anglican Jewish Commission. 
 
Quelle:  
http://rowanwilliams.archbishopofcanterbury.org/articles.php/2384/archbishops-
meetings-with-religious-leaders-in-jerusalem.html (2024-05). 


